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The Prevent Strategy 

 

The Government has published guidance for authorities, including 
schools, on their responsibilities under the Counter-Terrorism and 
Security Act, which came into effect on 1 July 2015. Under the Act, 
schools and other authorities have a duty to “have due regard to the 
need to prevent people from being drawn into terrorism”.  

We have written a Preventing Radicalisation Parent Guide to provide you with more 
information about this and which has been sent home with this newsletter. Further details 
and information can also be found on the Prevent pages (part of the Safeguarding section) 
of our website. Mr Higgs, our Designated Safeguarding Lead is also our Single Point of 
Contact for the Prevent Strategy. As always, if you have any questions about any aspect of 
safeguarding, please do not hesitate to ask.  

KS2 Carol Concert 

Please don’t forget to come along to our Carol Concert on Tuesday 13th December at the 
Chapel Street Methodist Chapel starting at 6.30pm. The children will need to arrive, in full 
school uniform (including ties), between 6.10pm and 6.20pm. The band will need to arrive 
at 6pm.  Please do not arrive any earlier. If you wish to view the LKS2 Exhibition, there will 
be the chance for you to do so after the service. 

In order for us to have our final rehearsals at the church, we would like to ask you please 
to arrange for your child to arrive at the church on the morning of Tuesday 13th 
December between 8.45am and 9am. (If your child attends Breakfast Club on that day, 
they will be transported to the Chapel from school). We will register the 
children at the church and walk them back to school in time for normal 
lunchtime arrangements. Please could any children who are in the Band 
bring their instruments to the church on Monday. 

A letter has also been sent home to all KS2 children about 
arrangements. 

Reminder 

Term finishes on Tuesday 20th December at 3.15pm (not Friday 16th) and the Spring term 

starts again on Thursday 5th January at 9am. 



ESFA County Football Finals 

We went to Wadebridge School on Monday 5th December to play in the County Finals. Despite most of 
the team not feeling 100%, we played our first game against Wadebridge. As a result we drew 0-0.  As the 
tournament carried on, we played St Michael’s hoping for a win. In the end, Freddie scored a goal that 
led us through to the semi-final. We then played St Petroc’s in which Gonzalo scored a hat trick so we 
were through to the final.  Our opponents were once again Wadebridge. As we began the kick off, we 
were very apprehensive. Just as we were settling into the game, one of Wadebridge’s players kicked the 
ball up the pitch and tipped the ball over our defence before chipping the ball over Anto, our goalkeeper.  
At that point, defeat was on the cards. As the match went on, we took our opportunities but scored no 
goals.  After half time, Freddie put in a 
pass to set Anto up who then scored in 
the bottom left hand corner. The score 
was now 1-1. It gave us a sudden 
confidence boost. Time ran out and it 
went to extra time. After 3 minutes each 
way, still no goals! Everyone’s worst 
nightmare came true - a penalty shoot 
out! As Jake walked up to the penalty 
spot, he took the shot….and hit the post 
so we lost on penalties. Although we were 
extremely disappointed, we got a medal 
and Mr Hammond was very proud of us.  
The team was: Jake, Gonzalo, Anto, 
Freddie, Ollie P, Ollie I, Charlie, Daniel, 
Frank and Sid W.  Report by Jake and 
Gonzalo. 

Thank you 

A huge thank you to all the parents, families and children who supported the Christmas Fair last Friday. 

An amazing total of £1700 was raised which included £526 on the raffle alone. Our staff have also given 

up a lot of their time and energy to help prepare and we are very grateful to them. Particular thanks to 

Heather Weeks, her FOAS team and all the parent volunteers who organised it so well.  

The following businesses gave prizes for the raffle and we thank them so much for their support. 

Apologies to anyone who has been forgotten from this list: 

The Eden Project     Eureka Escape    
Flambards      St Justin 
The Full House     Big Dance Company 
Sorcha Cubitt Beauty    Trengwainton Tea Rooms 
Polgoon Vineyard    The Apple Tree Cafe 
Sainsbury’s Penzance    The Crown 
Sound One Disco 
 
A big thank you also to all the parents, family, friends and staff members that donated prizes for the 

raffle. 



Clubs 

ALL Clubs have now finished. 

New clubs lists will come home for 

next term on Monday 9th January. 

Attendance 

To support our work improving school 

attendance, Mrs Daylak is available to answer any 

questions you might have regarding attendance, 

absences and holidays, after school every 

Tuesday until 4pm. She can be found in 

Robins classroom. 

Trips for January 

Letters have come home regarding 

trips for Year 5 and 6 to Tanglewood 

garden in January. Please ensure 

that you have returned the 

permission slip as soon as possible.  

Year 1 and 2 are off to Newquay 

Zoo in January and all permission 

slips should have been returned 

and payments should have been 

made. 

Singing lessons 

Singing Lessons now available at school! Maria 

Heseltine has space for 8 pupils who will be in 

groups of 4. These will take place on Mondays at 

2.45-3.45pm in the library. £5 per week, to be 

paid half a term in advance. 9th January - 6th 

February £25 or one lesson free if a full term is 

paid in advance, £45. Please bring the money to 

the office during first week of term. First lesson 

9th January 2017. Call Maria on 07949387263 for 

more information. 

Music lessons 

All music lessons will start again in 

the week beginning 9th January. 

FOAS Bag2School 

Thank you to everyone who donated old clothes 

for Bag2School this week. £116 was raised in 

total.  Please keep saving your clothes for the 

next one which will be next year. 

PE Kit 

A reminder that all children (except those in 

Reception) should have their PE kit in school all 

week.  

Reading news! 

Look out for exciting news about our new 

reading passports next term…..! 

Christmas parties 

EYFS - Wednesday 14th December  

KS1 - Thursday 15th December  

LKS2 - Friday 16th December  

UKS2 - Friday 16th December - trip 

to the Cinema (afternoon) 

Letters will be coming home about 

the Year 1-4 parties. All 

Year 5/6 cinema trip 

slips should now be 

back and payment 

made. 



CLASS ATTENDANCE THIS WEEK 

Our collective target is 96.5% 

Choughs 89.4% 7 

Robins 92.4% 2 

Puffins 90.4% 6 

Owls 81.8% 11 

Kingfishers 88.6% 8 

Trencrom 91.2% 5 

Lanyon 91.3% 4 

Kerris 93.1% 1 

Bodrifty 92.2% 3 

Bosigran 82.9% 10 

Kenidjack 88.4% 9 

Overall school 

attendance 
89.1% 

 

DIARY DATES 

DECEMBER 

13th   KS2 concert at 6.30pm at the Chapel Street  
  Methodist Church & LKS2 Exhibition 

20th     SCHOOL CLOSES at normal time 3.15pm 

The spring term begins on Thursday 5th January 2017 

JANUARY 

9th   Music lessons start 

16th   Clubs start 

18th  Swimming starts today for Kingfishers, Owls and 
  Puffins  

Twitter 

Don’t forget to follow us on Twitter 

@alvertonschool to keep up-to-date with all the 

exciting things that are going on and to 

see some great photos! 

Lost Property 

The lost property box is overflowing 

again. If you are missing anything, 

please come in and check. We will be 

emptying the box at the end of term 

and sending it all to the charity shop 

unless it is claimed. 

Lost  

Hazel in Puffins has lost her PE bag and 

kit inside. It has plimsolls, shorts, 

socks and a T-shirt and all of it, 

including the bag, is named.  

Freddie in Bosigran has lost his bright 

green Saltrock hoodie (Saltrock 

written in white).  

Please check and hand in if found. 



Dear Alverton pupils, 

Welcome to the Christmas edition of the 100 Word Challenge! 

Please write a story about the above picture using exactly 100 

words and then e-mail your entry to 

extremereading@alverton.cornwall.sch.uk  Entries must be in 

by Wednesday 14th December and there will be prizes for the 

winners! 

Good luck! 

Mrs Clive  

100 Word Challenge  

mailto:extremereading@alverton.cornwall.sch.uk


Come and Join the FUN 

At Penzance Tennis Club  

Play from December to April  
JUST £8.00 – for all players under 8 years 

JUST £15.00 – for all players 8-10 years 

JUST £21.00 – for all players 11-12 years 

JUST £29.00 – for all players 13-18 years 
THESE GREAT RATES INCLUDE : 

FREE Tennis Session Every Tuesday Evening 

BIG Reductions on all holiday camps 

FREE Courts at the club  

FREE entry into the Junior Teams 

Reduced rates on Junior Coaching 

Members get priority on all activities at the club. 

Join our excellent Award Winning Coaching Programme!! 

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT  
MARTIN COATES ON 07787 124003  OR EMAIL: 

mjctennis@gmail.com 

http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http://harborbayclub.com/wp-content/uploads/2011/01/kids-playing-tennis-copy.jpg&imgrefurl=http://harborbayclub.com/tennis/summer-junior-tennis-camp/&usg=__8LeepRQEOrQ_IGH3zPu77wbMzsY=&h=318&w=300&sz=99&hl=en&start=2&zoom

